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Jonesboro Advertising and Promotion Commission
Minutes: February 10, 2025
City Council Chambers
12:00 p.m.

Attending: Jerry Morgan, David McClain, Tom Fielder, Chris Gibson, Mallory White and Tracy Owens 
Absent: Dan Das 

Chairman Jerry Morgan called the meeting to order at 12:00 p.m. announcing a quorum present.  

New Business: 

The Jonesboro A&P Commission met in a public meeting to provide details of the progress of the Commission to move forward with construction of the Jonesboro Sports Complex. How the project will be funded was the focus of the meeting which took place immediately following the meeting of the Jonesboro Public Facilities Board. The public hearing fulfilled a state law requirement to hold a public hearing before issuing a debt for a public purpose. The A&P Commission met to hear details from Michelle Algood, bond counsel for the Jonesboro Public Facilities Board. 

Under the plan, the Public Facilities Board would serve as a “build to suit” landlord. The Jonesboro A&P would be the “tenant.” The facilities board would issue up to $70 million in lease revenue bonds, to be paid off within 30 years. Capital One Bank would buy the bonds. The A&P Commission would be responsible for supervising the construction of the Jonesboro Sports Complex to be located at 1925 Race Street, Jonesboro, AR. When completed, the A&P Commission will manage the property and pay rent to the facilities board until the debt is paid. 

During the Jonesboro Facilities Board meeting, the board voted to hire Collier’s International, a commercial real estate firm to determine fair market lease payment terms that A&P will pay the facilities board. The board also voted to hire the Centenniel Bank Trust Department, based in Jonesboro, to serve as the bond trustee. The trustee will manage the fund after Capital One deposits the funds. The actual interest rate to be paid on the bond will be set in March; however, Schluterman said the lender rate would be 5.03 percent. The Public Facilities Board plans to meet March 12 to finalize terms.

Craig Rickert, Executive Director, stated the A&P Commission will not start construction until the 

bond issue is finalized. 

Chairman Morgan then presented A Resolution of the Jonesboro Advertising and Promotion Commission Related To The Sports Complex Project and Authorizing And Prescribing Other Matters Pertaining Thereto. (Document attached.) Mr. Morgan noted that the A&P Commission hired Mr. Ralph Waddell as separate counsel. Chris Gibson moved to approve the resolution and David McClain seconded. Motion was approved and resolution was accepted. 

Mr. Morgan opened questions from the floor. There being none, Mr. Fielder moved to adjourn the meeting and Mr. Gibson seconded the motion. Motion was approved and the meeting was adjourned at 12:45 p.m.
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